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WELCOME NEW EMPLOYEES! 
David Cates, Production Architect……………………………………………………………………………….9/17/18 
Dylan Wakelin, Administrative Coordinator.….………………………………………………………………..9/24/18 
Boz Van Houten, Energy Manager……………………………………………………………………………….10/1/18 
Sheila Pettus, Work Control Rep…………………………………………………………………………………10/1/18 
Steve Oravecz, Laborer……………………………………………………………………………………………10/1/18 
Amber Stitch, Grounds Maintenance Worker…………………………………………………………………..10/1/18 
Cory Hime, Stationary Boiler Operator………………………………………………………………………….10/8/18 
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Knight Campus for Accelerated Scientific Impact has reached a few major  milestones over  the last month. Most notably is 
the tower crane which will be heavily utilized to move material staged in the western half of Lot 4 to the jobsite for erection of the 
building. Additionally, we have reached the end of the major excavation work, including the removal of 6-8 feet of rock; we have 
successfully removed all of the petroleum contaminated soils; drained out mid-construction water feature which acquired numerous 
names over the course of its existence; completed the shoring and have poured the first structural concrete on the project. In upcom-
ing months, we will start to see the concrete structure rise out of the ground and the two towers of the building will start to take 
shape. Stay tuned for more from Darin Dehle,  
Director—DESIGN & CONSTRUCTION. 

 
 

CHARLENE LINDSAY RETIRES  
AFTER 22 YEARS WITH UO 

 
From the Autzen Stadium expansion to the Student Rec Center, 
Matthew Knight Arena, PK Park, Jane Sanders Stadium and too 
many others to mention, Charlene Lindsay played an integral role  
as Owner’s Representative. Her eagerness to take on projects and 
integrity with her work made her a sought after Rep.  Charlene 
adapted very well to change and as such, acted as a mentor for 
new staff. She built lasting relationships with her client-base and 
represented the Design & Construction department with grace. 
She will be missed. Congratulations Charlene! 
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NORTH CAMPUS CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT UPDATE 
 

The City of Eugene held a public hearing for the University’s North Campus CUP application on Wednesday, 
September 12th. Representing the university from CPFM were AVP Mike Harwood and Senior Planner Emily 
Eng, along with the project’s land use consultant and attorney. Also attending were members of the project 
team. The hearing lasted 3 hours, including about 2 hours of public testimony.  Speaking in support of the uni-
versity’s application were Steve Mital (Office of Sustainability), Chief Matthew Carmichael (UOPD), Brent 
Harrison (PE&REC), Dean Livelybrooks (Physics, Campus Planning Committee), Michelle Emmons 
(Willamette Riverkeeper), and Andy Vobora (Travel Lane County), who highlighted the CUP’s commitment to 
conservation and potential to facilitate an enhanced, safe, and active riverfront that meets the university’s needs 
and connects people to the river. A number of community members spoke in opposition of the proposal, pri-
marily citing concerns about the possibility of artificial turf recreation fields and the desire to keep the land 
north of the railroad tracks undeveloped.  The hearings official is holding the record open until October 3 to 
allow for additional public comments. A decision is anticipated by November 1, followed by a 2-week appeal 
period.  More information available at:  https://cpfm.uoregon.edu/north-campus-conditional-use-permit. 

 

 
 

EMERGENCY PATRIOT  
RESPONSE TEAM!!! 

 

Patrick Bolls & Kevin Wilson came to the rescue when, 
on Game Day, the ESPN drone alerted us that we had no flag 
on the roof of Johnson Hall. They sought out a flag, raced to 
the pole, inspected the rigging, and set it flying within the 
hour before the drone returned. Thanks to Facilities Services 
& Tad Lueck for always coming through in a pinch! 

https://cpfm.uoregon.edu/north-campus-conditional-use-permit
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Save the date: Benefits fair is on October 2 
The Benefits Office is hosting an interactive benefits fair. This is an excellent opportunity to explore benefit options and 
meet with benefit providers. All benefit-eligible employees are invited to attend. 
Benefits Fair 
Tuesday, October 2 
10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
Erb Memorial Union, Crater Lake Rooms 
No registration required 
Representatives from each medical plan will give presentations and be available to answer questions. 

Open enrollment will be here soon   
Open Enrollment is an annual event that gives you the opportunity to review benefit offerings and select the same op-
tions or change your elections for the following year. Open Enrollment is mandatory. You are required to take action 
even if you will be making no changes to your current elections. Open Enrollment begins on October 1, and your dead-
line for taking action is October 31. 
The Benefits Office will share additional information in the weeks ahead as the open enrollment period approaches in-
cluding enrollment instructions and information about benefit plans. Stay informed and up-to-date by visiting the Open 
Enrollment webpage. Explore your options and review plan changes for 2019 to prepare now for open enrollment. 

Start now with a health assessment 

Open Enrollment includes a Health Engagement Model (HEM) Program.  Get the Open Enrollment process started by 
taking the following action: 
Review the HEM Requirements for 2019. 

1. Make a decision about participation in HEM. Program enrollment begins Oct 1 during Open Enrollment. 

If you know you will participate, complete the online Health Assessment Questionnaire. (available September 1 – Octo-
ber 31) Go to the PEBB website for instructions and access the assessment by selecting your current medical plan.  

DIVERSITY COMMITTEE 
 

There are more implicit bias trainings on offer by Erik Girvan in October in the Cedar & Spruce Rooms (231 and 232) at 
the EMU. People can sign up in MyTrack. The dates are: 
 
October 5, October 16, October 22, and October 23.  All from 1PM—3PM  
 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
+ 
September 15–October 15 is Latin / Hispanic Heritage Month 
 
October is LGBT History Month 
 
Monday, October 8, Indigenous Peoples’ Day: Museum of Natural & Cultural History, 11am–5pm, entry is free 
 
Monday, October 8, 7pm,  Danny Glover, The Role of Protest in Changing Education, Straub 156 (explores role of Black 
Studies, free speech, and student activism in transforming society) 
 
Monday, October 22, 4pm–6:30pm,  CLLAS screening of the film Dolores (Dolores Huerta co-founded the first farm work-
ers  
unions w/Cesar Chavez); and discussion with director, Redwood auditorium, EMU 
 
Thursday, October 25, 6pm–9pm, Making History: Queer and Trans Art Exhibit, Gerlinger Hall 

https://t.e2ma.net/click/s7n52/8fdvbh/44pa6n
https://t.e2ma.net/click/s7n52/8fdvbh/44pa6n
https://t.e2ma.net/click/s7n52/8fdvbh/kxqa6n
https://t.e2ma.net/click/s7n52/8fdvbh/0pra6n
https://t.e2ma.net/click/s7n52/8fdvbh/gisa6n
https://t.e2ma.net/click/s7n52/8fdvbh/wata6n
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/the_role_of_protest_in_changing_education_with_danny_glover#.W6PF6NNKiUk
https://cllas.uoregon.edu/teach-in-film-screening-with-director-peter-brett-dolores/
https://calendar.uoregon.edu/event/making_history_queer_and_trans_art_exhibit#.W6QXydNKh3g


 

6 

From: Lauren Goss  
Sent: Thursday, August 30, 2018 2:45 PM 
To: Cory Elgin <celgin@uoregon.edu>; Alex Bisio <bisio@uoregon.edu>; Terri Winn <twinn2@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: RE: rooms 301 301A 

Hi Cory and Terri, 
 
Lisa and Ruby did a great job cleaning our space. Please pass along our sincere thanks to both of them.  
 
Lauren Goss, MLIS 
Accessioning and Processing Archivist 
University of Oregon Libraries 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Kay Bailey [mailto:kbailey@cas.uoregon.edu]  
Sent: Monday, August 27, 2018 10:28 AM 
To: Michael Philley <mphilley@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: Linda Miller <lmiller@uoregon.edu>; Jeff Hanson <jhanson5@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Re: PLC 101 and 106 

I saw the floors this morning. The tile floors look amazing! Thank you so much! And the carpets look nice, too. 
I told Linda this morning that I forgot to add 177 PLC to the list of tile floors (Sorry!), but it's not urgent. If that one could be 
cleaned by mid-September, I would be grateful. Thanks again! 
 
Best, 
Kay 
Cinema Studies 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Christoph Lindner  
Sent: Wednesday, September 12, 2018 7:40 PM 
To: Mike Harwood <maharwoo@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: 510 Oak 
 
Dear Mike, 
 
I am glad we were able to reach an agreement on the signage today. Just as important, I am glad we were able to figure it out with 
the whole group working together. Throughout the 510 Oak project, you and your team have been the very best of partners to 
work with and I know that everyone on my end is super grateful to your team for all that CPFM does to support our college. 
 
Best wishes, 
Christoph 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
From: Melinda Seeley  
Sent: Wednesday, August 15, 2018 4:47 PM 
To: Tad Lueck <ttlueck@uoregon.edu> 
Cc: J im Cody <jimcody@uoregon.edu> 
Subject: Positive Feedback  
 
Hi Tad and Jim, 
 
I am hoping I am passing this information on to the correct people……Yesterday, I had a meeting with C.J. Nelson and Holly Sylju-
berget. In our meeting we were discussing the different types of issues that come up at Thompson’s University Center.  C.J. men-
tioned how awesome Ashley Mayfield’s attitude is.  They see her come once a week and check the property for liter and messes.  
She is always positive, even with the worst tasks (like cleaning up human messes in the alley way, etc.). He said she never com-
plains. I wanted to pass this information on to you. I appreciate Ashley and the work she does for the off-campus leased properties.  

 
Best, 
Melinda Seeley 
Real Estate Property Coordinator/Lease Management 

KUDOS KORNER 

mailto:celgin@uoregon.edu
mailto:bisio@uoregon.edu
mailto:twinn2@uoregon.edu
mailto:kbailey@cas.uoregon.edu
mailto:mphilley@uoregon.edu
mailto:lmiller@uoregon.edu
mailto:jhanson5@uoregon.edu
mailto:maharwoo@uoregon.edu
mailto:ttlueck@uoregon.edu
mailto:jimcody@uoregon.edu
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 
 

3 4 5 

Free First Friday  
at the Museum 
(Natural and  
Cultural History) 
 
Fishbowl Fridays 
Local bands at EMU 
at 4:30PM 

6 
 

7 8 
Columbus Day 

9 

 

10 11 12 

 

13 
Washington 
(home) 

14 

 

15 

 

16 

 

17 

 

18 

 

19 20 
Washington State 
(Away) 

21 

 

22 

 

23 24 25 
Free Professional 
Portraits  9AM  
EMU (Coquille 
Room 104) 

26 

PAC-12 X-Country 
Championships 
Stanford, CA 

27 
Arizona (Away) 

28 29 

 

30 31   
 

 
      

Payroll  
Cut Off 

Pay Day 

http://www.goducks.com/main/Schedule.dbml?&DB_OEM_ID=500  

FALL STREET FAIRE 
13th Street from University to Kincaid 

http://www.goducks.com/calendar.aspx

